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PLANNING CALENDAR 
 

JANUARY 2015 
Thursday JAN 01   Consistory CLOSED for New Year’s Holiday 
Friday JAN 02    Consistory CLOSED for New Year’s Holiday 
Saturday JAN 10 8:00 am Consistory UN-Decorating Party - all members, officers, family welcome 
Saturday JAN 17 8:00 am Officers’ Breakfast and Installation Practice 
Monday JAN 19   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner - Beef Stroganoff and Chocolate Mousse 
   7:00 pm Annual Meetings of Corporations and Installation of Officers for 2015 
Friday JAN 23    Consistory CLOSED for Grand Lodge Annual Communication 
Saturday JAN 31   KSA Burns Night Supper — RESERVATIONS REQUIRED— See Flyer 
   6:00 pm Whiskey College #3—The Royals (Optional) 
   6:45 pm Burns Supper Ceremony and Dinner begins 
 

FEBRUARY 2015 (Tentative) 
Monday FEB 16   State Meeting -  Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner - Apricot Chicken  
   7:00 pm Entertainment (President’s Day, Valentine’s Day) 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - Almoner & Life Member Annual Reports to CLOP 
Saturday FEB 21 8:30 am Let There Be Light Presentations - in Consistory Dining Room 

REMINDER:  Denver Consistory is a NO SMOKING facility.  
This includes regular tobacco products as well as e-cigarettes 
and other forms of smoking.  There is an area for smokers just 
outside the glass doors near the street. 

OF PARTICULAR INTEREST IN THIS ISSUE 
 

Editor’s Soapbox - Membership Statistics    ...................................................Pages 3-4 
2015 Officer Lines  ..........................................................................................Pages 8-9 
Magic Bank Account   ......................................................................................Pages 10 
“Etiquette and the Scottish Rite Mason”......................................................... Pages 11-12 
eMason’s Charge   ...........................................................................................Page 12 
What is Hogmanay? / Traditions of Burns Supper ...........................................Page 13 
Joint Lodge Installation Invitation  ...................................................................Page 20 
Consistory Burns Supper Announcement  .......................................................Page 21 
Let There Be Light Flyer ....................................................................................Page 22 
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Editor’s soapboax 
By Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH 

     As I am predisposed to do SOMETIMES, while I was working on this issue - and looking at 
the birthday data file that I get from the office, I thought it would prove interesting to look at 
the AGE distribution of our membership - both by age in years, and then by grouping the 
numbers by DECADE of age.  Please remember, these numbers represent (LITERALLY) a 
“snapshot” in time—from last year’s database dump less the members we have lost to death 
this year.  I do not yet have the data from the last two classes in the database I use, and even 
though I get a new pull after the first of the year, it’s not a “sure thing” that the last class infor-
mation will have made it into the database back at Supreme yet.  So, take absolute numbers 
“with a grain of salt” - but the overall DISTRIBUTION and TRENDS are probably valid. 

Continued on next 

What does THIS graph of numbers by age in years tell YOU? 
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Continued from previous page 

     What that previous graph tells ME is that our biggest numbers by age group seem to be be-
tween 75-87 years old.  And further, it tells me that under age 57 our demographics drop off 
dramatically as you look at the younger men in Masonry.  So, let’s take a look at a slightly 
different way to express the numbers.  Clump together the yearly numbers into decades (e.g.: 
90-99 years old).  

     Well, guess what?  Plotting the numbers against the DECADE of ages tells us a similar story, 
but one that has a bit more significance.  For example, if you look at the raw numbers for 
those in their 60’s through 80’s, you should conclude that these three decade groups com-
prise the MAJORITY of our current membership. 
     Without necessarily saying that we need to focus more attention on the younger decade 
groups, doesn’t it make you wonder WHY we’re not seeing more of our brothers in the dec-
ades of their 30’s through 50’s? 
     As brother Jerry Screws was so fond of saying “membership is a CONTACT sport.”  Mem-
bership numbers are a concern in ALL fraternal, social, and professional groups - ours is not 
unique in that regard.  The problem is complex, so the solution will NOT be simple. 
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From the Secretary’s Desk … 

 Bill Klatil, 33° 

“This Internet thing is really just a FAD …. 

It’ll never amount to much.” 

Continued on next page 

Santa and Dr. Deborah Hayes Rick Frohlick, 33°, the SGIG, Dr. Deborah Hayes, 

and a patient 

The Foundation Christmas Party was another hit.  The first Saturday of December is the des-

ignated day for this annual event.  The hospital staff and families continued to express their 

thanks throughout the morning to the members present. It is gratifying to participate in this 

holiday celebration with the people that we are able to provide assistance with their care.    

Foundation Former Appraisal  
Committee Members 

Best Reunion Degree: DeMolay Degree Double Eagle Jewel Recipients  
(500 Points) 
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From the Secretary’s Desk … (continued) 

Double Eagle Ribbon Recipients (5000 points) 50 year Mason—25 year SR Mason 50 year Scottish Rite Masons 

Awards.  We are pleased to honor recipients of all the different activities of our Consistory.  
On the previous page, bottom left - Ron Birely, 33°, Jim Harris, 32° KCCH, and Roy Snyder, 32° 
KCCH, were presented with certificates acknowledging  their past service to the Scottish Rite 
Foundation Appraisal Committee, pictured with Vern Ingraham, 33°, GC, and Steve Munsinger, 
33° Active, SGIG.  The bottom center picture on the previous page has our “Best Reunion De-
gree” recognition by the Director General.  Dad Jon Sellars, 32°, Ron Birely, 33°, DG, and Dad 
Walt Martin, 33°, pictured with two State Officers, who were part of the cast from the DeMo-
lay Degree.  The bottom right picture on the previous page includes the double eagle recipi-
ents Scott Ammerman, 32°, Tim Lambert, 32°, David Daley, 32°, Bruce Lawrence, 32°, Michael 
Zeff, 32°, and Jered Minter, 32°. Jason Spigner, 32°, also a recipient, is not in the photo.  On 
this page, top left - the Double Eagle Ribbons (5000 points) were awarded to Jerry Lau, 33° 
and David Peterson, 32° KCCH.  In the middle, A 25 Year Scottish Rite Mason award was pre-
sented to Warren Glover, 33°, also a 50 year Mason.  And, on the right, the two 50 Year 
Scottish Rite Mason recipients are Richard Bosler, 32°, and Robert Lowdermilk, 32°, shown be-
ing capped with their wives.  Congratulations to all of our members receiving these different 
awards! 

2015 Elections provided the designation of the Leaders of each line of the Denver Consistory.  

Michael Brewer, 32° KCCH as Venerable Master-elect, Aaron Klostermeyer, 32° KCCH as Wise 

Master-elect, Gregory Dominguez, 32° KCCH as Commander-elect, and Timothy Hogan, 32° 

KCCH as Master of Kadosh-elect. 
Continued on next page 
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From the Secretary’s Desk … (continued) 
Upcoming events include the un-decorating of the Consistory on Saturday, January 10th at 
8:00 am.  This necessary function is open to members, family, and friends.  We are also plan-
ning some stage work on this day.  If you have an interest is helping with stage functions, this 
will afford a good opportunity to learn about this reunion function. 
 
2015 Officer’s Meeting will be on Saturday, January 17th at 8:00 am to set up our trestle 
board for the New Year’s events.  Immediately following the officer’s meeting will be the in-
stallation practice. 
 
Our Next Stated Meeting will be held on Monday, January 19. Installation of Officers will be 
conducted in this open meeting. This will also be the annual business meeting of the Consis-
tory, to review our different Boards’ activities and projections for the coming year.   
Don’t forget the upcoming Robert Burns Dinner sponsored by the Knights of Saint Andrews 
on January 31st at 6:45 pm.  Reservations are necessary @ 303-861-4261. 
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Continued on next page 

2015 Officer Lines 

Centennial lodge of perfection 

Venerable Master - Michael A. Brewer, 32° KCCH 
Senior Warden - Richard D. Silver, 32° KCCH 
Junior Warden - T. Michael Tims, 32° KCCH 

Orator - Danny D. Will, 32° 
Master of Ceremonies - Bart D. Wegner, 32° 

Expert - Daniel K. Conway, 32° 
Captain of the Host - Larry E. Tygart, Sr., 32° 

Rocky mountain chapter of 

Rose croix 

Wise Master - Aaron J. Klostermeyer, 32° KCCH 
Senior Warden - Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH 

Junior Warden - Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH 
Orator - Richard M. Wenzel, III, 32° 

Master of Ceremonies - James C. Crenner, 32° KCCH 
Expert - Benjamin F. Williams, 32° 

Guardian of the Temple - Jason L. Wright, 32° 

Colorado Council of KADOSH 

Commander - Gregory B. Dominguez, 32° KCCH 
1st Lt. Commander - Robert A. Salazar, 32° KCCH 

2nd Lt. Commander - Robert W. Juchem, 32° KCCH 
Chancellor - Darren R. Klinefelter, 32° 

Orator - Theodore S. Jones, 32° 
Master of Ceremonies - Thomas E. Shotts, 32° KCCH 

Lieutenant of the Guard - Paul R. Harrison, 32° 
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thE prElatE’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 32° KCCH 

2015 Officer Lines  (continued) 

Denver consistory 

Master of Kadosh - Timothy W. Hogan, 32° KCCH 
Prior - William A. Hickey, 32° KCCH 

Preceptor - Clinton G. Keithline, 32° KCCH 
Chancellor - Keith M. Anderson, 32° 

Minister of State - Michael J. Zeff, 32° 
Master of Ceremonies - John W. Francis, 32° 

Captain of the Guard - Scott A. Ammerman, 32° 

Officers serving all bodies 
Almoner - Joe E. Kier, 33° 

Treasurer - Wayne G. Arner, 33° 
Secretary - William C. Klatil, 33° 

Prelate - James H. Harris, 32° KCCH 
Tiler - Richard W. Mitchell, 33° 

     Janus is an ancient Roman God, typically shown with two heads - one pointing forward 
and one pointing the other way.  Janus is a God of Beginnings, transitions, and endings.  Janu-
ary is a difficult month for me as I take down the Christmas decorations and begin a new year.  
It is also a good time for me as I think about my life and where I am going.  I tend to want to 
hang on to the past.  But, I know I cannot.  I must let go and move forward.  I set some goals 
for myself in January, and refer to them during the year.  Psalm 40:3 says:  “The Lord has put a 
new song in my mouth, a hymn of praise to our God.”  John 1:5 says:  “The light shines in the 
darkness and darkness has not overcome it.” 

I really appreciated our current officers, but in January we will install new officers.  Now is 
the time for me to look ahead to a new year with new hopes, possibilities and opportunities.  
I want to improve myself during 2015.  I know I need to make some changes.  I want to be the 
best person I can be!  What about you? 
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The Magic Bank Account 

The Author of this is UNKNOWN.  It is said to have been found in the billfold of Coach 
Paul “Bear” Bryant in Alabama after he died in 1983. 
 
Imagine that you had won the following *PRIZE* in a contest:  Each morning your 
bank would deposit $86,400 in your private account  for your use.  However, this prize 
has rules: 
 
1. Everything that you didn't spend during each day would be taken away from you. 
2. You may not simply transfer money into some other account. 
3. You may only spend it. 
4. Each morning upon awakening, the bank opens your account with another $86,400 
for that day. 
5. The bank can end the game without warning; at any time. 
 
It can simply say "Game Over!"  It can close the account and you will not receive a 
new one. 
 
What Would You Personally Do?  You would buy anything and everything you wanted 
right? Not only for yourself, but for all the people you love and care for.  Even for peo-
ple you don't know, because you couldn't possibly spend it all on yourself, right? 
 
You would try to spend every penny, and use it all, because you knew it would be re-
plenished in the morning, right? 
 
ACTUALLY, This GAME is REAL ... Shocked ??? YES! 
 
Each of us is already a winner of this *PRIZE* . We just can't seem to see it because 
“The PRIZE” is * TIME * 
 
1. Each morning we awaken to receive 86,400 seconds as a gift of life. 
2. And when we go to sleep at night, any remaining time is NOT credited to us. 
3. What we haven't used up that day is forever lost. 
4. Yesterday is forever gone. 
5. Each morning the account is refilled, but the bank can dissolve your account at any 
time WITHOUT WARNING... 
 
SO, what will YOU do with your 86,400 seconds?  Those seconds are worth so much 
more than the same amount in dollars.  Think about it and remember to enjoy every 
second of your life, because time races by so much quicker than you think. 
 
So take care of yourself, be happy, love deeply and enjoy life! 
Here's wishing you a wonderful and beautiful day. Start spending.... 
Have a great day... every day!! 
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Between the  

columns 

Michael D. Moore, 32° KCCH 

Etiquette and the Scottish Rite Mason 

“A lodge is a school for gentlemen”  -  H. L. Haywood 

Continued on next page 

My wife Denise has always told me that Freemasonry scratched an itch I did not know I 
had.  And I guess that is true. It has forever changed me into what I am today. I will not or 
could not go back to what I was before I knocked the first time on the outside of a lodge door 
to gain admission. Freemasonry’s tenets and principles have become ingrained and are now a 
part of me.  She has also told me that as a woman (and thus an outsider) she sees how it is 
the first exposure for many to decorum and etiquette.  

I suppose she is right in that too. One would not expect to find such a reliance on cour-
tesy and good behavior in the lodge room, yet that is what we see all the time. One has to 
wait to be acknowledged before speaking; there are proper ways to do things. In the rough 
and tumble everyday life of men, Freemasonry provides a way to grow and mature into some-
thing better. You would never associate etiquette with what we do, but it sneaks its way in and 
becomes a part of all we do. Our fraternity says we have procedures and decorum that should 
be followed – quite a difference from our regular work/public worlds. 

This is one aspect of the ritual that we have both in the Blue Lodges and the Valleys of 
the Scottish Rite that is overlooked; maybe for the reason that we men never think of it. We 
address each other with terms common to all, but respectful – brother, Worshipful Master…  
We promote non-vulgarity, moderation on drinking, fidelity, ethical treatment of women, and 
in most lodges and valleys a proper dress and attire. We discuss items that don’t cause offense 
(no religion or personal politics) yet bond ourselves into a group that has very open discus-
sions and thought-provoking subjects. We are taught to look at a person for what they are on 
the inside and not by class, race or age. The ritual we use has an underlying layer that no one 
ever mentions – it makes us gentlemen.  

Maybe you have friends in the Consistory that dress nice, smell good, and have good 
taste in food or drink. “Class” can be something much different than what we have in the 
Green Room at our Reunions.   :  )    

I wonder if any of my readers have found this out? It comes on slowly and without any 
fanfare to the average man who comes to Masonry, sneaks up and before you know it, sets 
you on a path to be a gentleman.  We get to rub shoulders with those of a higher social class 
than in our everyday world, and this is just one way that we absorb still more without even 
knowing it.  

Yes, Freemasonry has changed me, in more ways than what we normally associate with 
when I say this. We are exposed to much more culture than we had ever known before. Our 
history  should  teach us that  the founding  fathers  of our group were mainly gentlemen.  The 
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Between the columns - continued from previous page 

first speculative Masons were English men with land and titles; some were businessmen, a 
number were naturalists (scientists of that day) and a few were clergy.  I expect that many of 
you were like me and never wore a tuxedo or a suit on a regular basis before joining an officer 
line or in any of the other Masonic bodies where you have to do so.  And now it is not a big 
deal. I hear all the time discussions about cuff links, French cuffs, tying real bow ties and the 
advantages of a vest over a cummerbund.  This is not what the average man on the street will 
discuss! 

As I have always put forth, the path to enlightenment is not just about knowledge.  The 
path of a Scottish Rite Mason is one of betterment and advancement.  How fitting that all this 
shows on the outside too, when we allow it. The first obligation we ever took set the ground-
work for us to be gentlemanly (check it out!). And as we advance through the various degrees 
we become much different than when we started. So men, be gentlemen. Stand out in the 
world and fulfill in your life what is seen all around you in Freemasonry.  

The eMasons' Charge 
 
Brethren, the duties and charges of a Freemason are well suited to the Internet and should be 
practiced to their fullest extent. 
 

HONESTY: to show the Craft as it is, and how we wish it were. 
CHARITY: to forgive those who speak out of malice or ignorance. 
STRENGTH: to refrain from being drawn into irrelevant arguments. 
TEMPERANCE: to moderate the passions, and not rise to taunts. 
FIDELITY: to ever be mindful of our obligations. 
RECTITUDE: to correct in ourselves what we see wrong in others. 
PIETY: to understand that our opinions are just that, opinions. 
TOLERANCE: to know that others' opinions are also just opinions. 
COURTESY: to observe the rules of etiquette. 
EQUALITY: to appear neither condescending nor unduly humble. 
JOY: to be happy, and communicate happiness. 

 
Let all our transactions via the Internet demonstrate by example what we as Freemasons as-
pire to in our daily lives. With our zeal and fidelity let us promulgate the genuine principles of 
the Craft, and diffuse the light of Wisdom rather than fan the flames of ignorance. 
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     Burns Suppers have been a part of Scottish culture for a little over 200 years.  It’s the time 
of year we commemorate the birth of the famous poet and Masonic Poet Laureate, the great 
Rabbie (or Robert) Burns.  He was born on 25 January 1759 in Alloway, near Ayr on the west 
coast of Scotland and he died when he was only 37 years old on 21 July 1796. 
     He wrote hundreds of poems and songs and left a huge legacy for the people of Scotland.  
One of his poems, “The Address to the Haggis” has become immortalized and is now a central 
part of a Burns Supper.  The first Burns Supper was believed to have been in July of 1801 to 
mark the anniversary of his death.  It was held in Alloway when a group of his friends got to-
gether. 
     It was on this occasion that some of the traditions which are now associated with a Burns 
Supper  were started, such as piping in the haggis, reading of his poems, and the ever-popular 
toasts to the Lads and Lassies. 
     While in Scotland, the entire menu will consist of haggis, here in the United States, it is 
more often a “starter” or optional side dish with a more traditional dish being the main 
course. 
      The Denver Consistory has put together a popular “Whisky College” prior to the evening’s 
meal, and this year will be no exception.  The Scotches this year are termed the “Royals” - and 
if you’re curious about that, come and participate in the 3rd annual Whisky College before the 
meal. 

The Tradition of the Burns Supper 

HOGMANAY?  What is this “HOGMANAY” thing? 

     Hogmanay is celebrated on New Year's Eve, every year, usually in a most exuberant fashion 
in Scotland as hundreds of thousands of revellers take to the streets to see in the New Year. In 
the cities of Glasgow and Edinburgh it has become a huge ticketed festival. Celebrations start 
in the early evening and reach a crescendo by midnight. Minutes before the start of new year, 
a lone piper plays, then the bells of Big Ben chime at the turn of midnight, lots of kissing, and 
everyone sings Auld Lang Syne. And then there is more kissing. Elsewhere in Scotland, partic-
ularly in more remote parts, customary first footing and Scottish dances, or ceilidhs 
(pronounced "kayli"), take place. For centuries, fire ceremonies -- torch light processions, fire-
ball swinging and lighting of New Year fires -- played an important part in the Hogmanay cele-
brations. And they still do. 
 
Where did the word Hogmanay come from? 
     Nobody knows for sure where the word "Hogmanay" came from. Opinions differ as to 
whether it originated from the Gaelic oge maidne ("New Morning"), Anglo-Saxon Haleg Mon-
ath ("Holy Month"), or Norman French word hoguinané, which was derived from the Old 
French anguillanneuf ("gift at New Year"). It's also been suggested that it came from the 
French au guimener ("lead to the mistletoe") or a Flemish combo hoog ("high" or "great"), 
min ("love" or "affection") and dag ("day"). Take your pick. 
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Denver Consistory’s 9Health Fair will be held on 
Saturday, April 25, 2015 from 7am to noon.  
Please make a note of the date.  We’ll be putting 
out a call for volunteers in the near future in an-
ticipation of yet another successful health fair. 

KNIGHTS OF ST. ANDREW 

 

Valley of Denver 

 

Orient of Colorado 

Scottish Rite Degree Education - A presentation by John Buchanan, 33°, 
on the 32nd Degree will be presented during the Knights’ of Saint An-
drew monthly Chapter meeting on Monday, January 5th at 6:30 pm. 
This will be the 4th presentation in the Degree Educational Series spon-
sored by the Knights of Saint Andrew for the benefit of the Denver Con-
sistory. Brothers need not be members of the KSA, only a Scottish Rite 
Mason to attend. Please join us for an evening of education and learn a 
bit more about the Degrees that comprise your Scottish Rite. 

A Sincere Welcome to our new Masters of the Royal Secret.  You are all 
eligible to join us as Knights of St. Andrew - contact any member you see 
wearing a sash for more information. 

DO NOT FORGET TO CHECK OUT THE BURNS’ SUPPER flyer at the back 
of this issue.  This event has become one of the “must be there” events 
during the Denver Consistory year.  Don’t miss it!  
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix Fu-

neral service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise their families 

of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very dignified  service in-

tended to help bring comfort to the family. 

The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral Team are: 

John Buchanan, 33° - Chairman, Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH, Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  

Jack Harlan, 33°, M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Richard Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 

33°,  Roy Snyder, 32° KCCH,  John Warren, 33°,  Richard Wenzel, 32° 

 
If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping them, 

contact the office or John Buchanan, 33° for more information. 

Richard L. Brittain, 32°    08/19/2014 
Victor Earl Carlock, 32° KCCH   12/11/2014 
Philip Lambert Green, 32°    03/05/2014 
Calvin Leroy Hanson, 32°    06/30/2014 
Walter W. Hendrickson, 32°    12/22/2014 
Charles Everett Lamberson, 32°   09/02/2014 
Paul Robert Martin, 32°    12/14/2014 
Kenneth Edward Mirise, 32°   10/31/2014 
Gordon Alfred Riley, 32°    12/09/2014 
James Vance Sellers, 32°    12/22/2014 
Van Robert Smithson, 32°    12/14/2014 

15 
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JANUARY 
Special  

Birthdays 

90 Years Young 
Morton S. Perotin 

Mark G. Mueller, Jr. 
Robert E. Seaton 
Eugene V. Doty 

Frank M. Yoritomo 
 

80 Years Young 
Russell E. Dorrell, Jr. 

Karl W. Koenig 
Milton E. Bonham 
James A Vastardis 

John R. Wigle 
Jim W. Luecht 
Larry Steller 

Sheldon O. Fertman 
 

70 Years Young 
Charles C. Cook 

Edgar R. Watrous, III 
David J. Rowley 

Bardwell C. Moss 
Henderson E. McIntyre 

 
60 Years “Young” 
R. Alan Magnuson 

 
40 Years “Old” 

Guy Beker 
Andrew L. Newby 

A VERY Special  

Birthday 
101 Years YOUNG 

Richard S. Brown 

Please note: 
NEW members of the Consistory may not show up 
for a while due to time lags in getting the infor-
mation into the Supreme database.  If your birth-
day was omitted during a period when the infor-
mation was not available for download, contact 
the editor so we can make sure we are as up-to-
date as possible with our birthday information. 
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

William C. Klatil, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4621  /  bill@denverconsistory.org 

 
Audrey Ford - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 
303-861-4261  /  audrey@denverconsistory.org 

FAX: 303-861-4269 
 

John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
303-238-3635 

 
Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH - Editor-in-Chief 

editor@denverconsistory.org 
 

D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 
970-980-4340 

 
Daniel Conway, 32° - Webmaster 

webmaster@denverconsistory.org 
 

This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Web site. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

 

Photographs in this issue are in the public domain.   
Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN logos are taken from a 
public domain library. 
This publication is copyright 2014 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH - Chairman 
Richard Silver, 32° KCCH 

John Warren, 33° 
Jack D. White, 32° KCCH 

 
If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

audrey@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org


19 

ALLEGIANCE 
The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Peter J. DeLaurier, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Thomas M. Thompson, 33° 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Michael D. Moore, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

William Klatil, 33° 
Secretary - Recorder - Registrar 

John P. Trainor, 33° 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

M. Edward Johnson, 33° 
Almoner 

mailto:pdelaurier1969@gmail.com
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
mailto:amm1616@comcast.net
mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:lashar_mengro@hotmail.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:mej008@comcast.net
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February 21, 2015 

At the end of their 15 minutes each speaker is “done,” 
but after all the presentations are over, there is an op-
portunity for informal questions and answers. 
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